
 

Life at Wootton seems to fly by—it’s 

hard to believe that we are already in 

May. 

Next week out Year 6 children will be 

taking their SATs. The children have 

worked very hard and we wish them 

the best of luck.  

 

BEECH HUT  

We are pleased to report that Mrs 
Lodge has now fully recovered from her 
operation and we welcome her back to 
the Beech Hut . 

I would like to thank Ms Barnett and 
Mrs Hartwright for all their hard work in 
the last four months. The children have 
completed some wonderful work at the 
Beech Hut recently. Below are exam-
ples  from the Earth week and Superhe-
roes theme weeks.  

  

 

 

 

 

 FIRE SERVICE 

Last Thursday, Warwickshire Fire Ser-

vice visited  Wootton to talk to the 

children in Year 1 and Year 5. 

Children in Year 1 learned about how 

fires are caused and the equipment 

they use. They also found out about 

smoke alarms and practised the stop, 

drop and roll response, used if 

someone’s clothes catch fire.  

In Year 5 the children were asked to 

spot fire hazards around the home and 

then learned about fire escape plans 

and why it is important not to make 

hoax emergency calls. 

Oak and Willow class also enjoyed a 

visit to see the fire engine .  

 

 

 

 

5th  May 2023 

CURRICULUM NEWS FROM  

CHESTNUT CLASS 

From Mrs Khawaja 

The children are really enjoying their 
new topic about the Stone Age. They  
have already created a timeline of the 
key events of Prehistoric Britain and 
have learned how humans evolved. 
They were fascinated to discover that 
millions of years ago, people living in 
the UK could walk to Africa! The chil-
dren have been learning how the work 
of geneticists, archaeologists and palae-
ontologist enable us to learn about the 
Stone Age. 

In English the children 
started their unit on 
Instruction writing by  
using written instruc-
tions to construct a 
woolly mammoth. The 
end results were very 
impressive.  

In DT they 
have been 
applying 
their 
knowledge of 
forces to 
design and 

make a  toy 
that moved 
using a pneu-
matic system.  

  

 



FOREST SCHOOL 

Willow class have been enjoying Forest School with Mrs Cooke this 

term. Some of the activities completed include: painting stones, den 

building  and mini beast hunting. They have also enjoyed creating 

their own pictures from natural materials. It has been wonderful to 

see the children enjoying the willow tunnel and  long grass area.  



CORONATION DAY  

Today the children celebrated the Coronation of King Charles lll. A huge well done to 

both children and staff who dressed patriotically in red, white and blue. We had an 

array of hair colours and colourful clothes. During the day the children had the oppor-

tunity to learn about the Coronation ceremony and the history of St Edward’s Crown. 

Willow class enjoyed playing Coronation bingo and Chestnut wrote a letter to King 

Charles wishing him luck and Oak class made their own crowns. Year 5 and 6 created 

portraits of the King. We enjoyed a Coronation picnic in the hall and a great time was 

had by all. Many thanks to Mrs Cooke and Mr Hopper for the bunting donations.  

To mark the occasion, the school have given  each child a commemorative book 

mark, which we hope will get plenty of use.  



  STARS OF THE WEEK      

Friday 28th April 

Theme – Reading 

Well done to: Thomas, Freddie, Zach, 
Ann-Marie, Dougie, Louis, Lilly, Cora, 

Edward, Harry, Poppy, Alys and Jack. 

 

Friday 5th May  

Theme—resilience  

Well done to: Thea, Arthur, Archie, Har-
ry, Ava, Poppy, Ollie, Jacob, Max and 
Gabriel. 

 

We congratulated Gabriel in today’s 
Celebration Assembly as he is now a 
three millionaire reader. He has read an 
incredible 3, 772,855 words.  

 

ONLINE SAFETY 

The use of Artificial intelligence is be-
coming part of modern life and the in-
troduction of ChatGPT has seen many 
children use the language model to help 
solve problems, write computer code or 
even complete their homework.  I 
thought the guide at the end of the 
newsletter would be useful for parents 
of pupils in Sycamore class , as their 
children may have come across this 
technology. 

stereotypes and skills. 

 GRAMMAR SCHOOL  

APPLICATIONS 

Parents and carers of children current-

ly in Year 5 who are interested in ap-

plying for a Warwickshire grammar 

school place are invited to join the 

WCC school admissions team at an 

online webinar on Tuesday 9 May at 

7pm.  

Called “Applying for a Warwickshire 

Grammar School Place”, it will give 

you the opportunity to hear about the 

process for registering your child for 

the 11+ test and the test arrange-

ments themselves, as well as what to 

do next when submitting an applica-

tion for a secondary school place. 

There will also be an opportunity for 

parents and carers to ask questions 

during the event.  

Anyone wanting to join the webinar 
should book a place online at: https://
bit.ly/40zCpsl   

Anyone not able to join us on the 

evening will be able to watch a record-

ing shortly after, when it will be 

shared on the Warwickshire County 

Council school YouTube chan-

nel: http://bit.ly/3H13ddk 

 

ATTENDANCE 

Our attendance target is 96%. Last 

week our attendance was 97.3% with 

Sycamore leading the way with 98%.  

Can I politely ask again that parents do 

not book holidays during term  time.  

I hope you all have a great weekend 

and enjoy the Coronation celebrations. 

The next newsletter will be on Friday 

19th May. 

 

Dates  

08/05/23—Bank holiday  

09/05/23—KS 2 SATS 

w/c 15/05/23—KS 1 SATs 

19/05/23—Chestnut Visit to Compton Ver-

ney 

22/05/23—Sycamore Bikeability 

25/05/23— Sycamore Parents Meeting—

Pioneer Residential 

26/5/23—Celebration assembly at 2.40pm 

HALF TERM—29/05/23—2/6/23 

5/06/23—Teacher Training Day 

6/06/23—Children return to school 

w/c 12/06/23—Phonics Screening (Year 1) 

and Multiplication Check (Year 4) 
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